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This Month:

October 14th Mtg.
 » Wear name tags

 » Return Library books

 » Bring canned goods for 
donation

October 21st   Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

October 23rd Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
October edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

October Speaker:  Nancy Ota 
Nancy Ota, from San Clemente, will pres-
ent us with a Trunk Show called "How's and 
Why's of Quilting.”  She took this picture last 
year.  Look how wonderfully our members 
did at her Circle workshop. 

Nancy was such a great teacher she has 
been invited back.  Her workshop this year 
will teach us how to do SASHIKO. See more 
samples of Sashiko at the Workshop Table. 
The simple running stitch becomes complex 
using dynamic geometric patterns.

Nancy’s 
mother shared 
her joy of sew-
ing, knitting, 
crochet and 
embroidery 
with her. Nancy 
began quilting 
in 1988.  Come 
to the presen-
tation so you 
can share her joy of quilting!

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison

Remember to wear an apron to the 
October meeting! 

Volume 22 Number 5,  October 2010

Challenge 2011: 
“All Creatures Great and Small”
Those of you who have been busy completing 
your entries for our Harvest of Colors Quilt Show 
are now free to contemplate how to delight guild 
members and guests when the Challenge 2011 is 
presented in March. That’s the fun of the Chal-
lenge, the surprises of how the Challenge concept 
is met, developed and executed. I can’t wait to see 
the results. With few rules you have a generous 
opportunity to be creative. You may choose to 
represent a creature either through the required 
animal print fabric, by use of multiple fabrics or 
not. Your required animal print may be but a slight 
detail in an otherwise non-creature project. Great 
or Small, each members entry is acceptable as 
long as two criteria are met.

1. INCLUDE at least ONE IDENTIFIABLE (non-hu-
man) ANIMAL OR ANIMAL FEATURE PRINT fabric.
2. ANY HANDMADE CREATION which includes 
SOME QUILTING is acceptable. Wall hangings are
restricted to a circumference of 120”. You may 
incorporate into your entry a toy (doll or stuffed 
animal) which you made prior to the announce-
ment of Challenge 2011 as long as the toy sports 
a new handmade creation which adheres to Chal-
lenge 2011’s rules.

I’ve got my idea. I’ve started my fabric search. 
I’ll begin my entry soon. I find challenges help 
me reach my goals, one of which is time to quilt. 
Happy Quilting.

Carol Hart and the Sew It Alls

Door Prizes  
On 9/9/10, ticket sales earned $181.00 for 
the Guild, and prizes were awarded to:  Joyce 
Sos, Nola Ferguson, Patti Hunter, Kathy 
Draine & Diane Haley.  

Prizes were donated by:  Grant House, Craft 
Essentials, Lizzie B, Treasure Hunt, Quilt 
Ventura, Baron's Fabrics, Creation Station 
and the Fabric Quarter.  Thank you to all 
who participated.
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Sue Kadner
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(and general guild questions)  
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Public Relations: 
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Cathe Hedrick, Kathy Draine & 
Darilyn Kisch

Challenge:   
Carol Hart & the Sew-it-Alls

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks
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Gwen Wagy 
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Yolanda Garcia &  
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Marie Butcher & Dee Johnson
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Shirley Morrison & Ann Marx

Refreshments:   
Roxanne Barbieri

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Satellite Groups Coord.:   
Chris Allen

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Marilyn Martin & the Sew Whats

Opportunity Quilt 2010:   
Quilt Provider:  
Norah McMeeking

Ticket Sales:  
Sue Davies

Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2010-2011

Welcome New  Members: 

Pat Yamada 
5445 Thames Ct. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
nsdmnia1@hotmail.com 
570-1163

Kyle Begley  
946 W. Campus Ln. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
kylemaner@yahoo.com 
679-1100 

Elaine Rottman  
P.O. Box 2234 
Santa Barbara, CA 93120 
elaine.rottman@gmail.com 
262-309-4333  

Mona Escobar-Ornelas  
43 Amador Ave. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
mci77@hotmail.com  
968-4806 

Vacant

Directory  
Corrections

Kathy Rose: correct e-
mail is katrose@cox.net

Barbara Aspen: correct 
e-mail is baspen5606@
cox.net

Community Quilts Project 
We begin this new year with a big thank you for supporting not only the Community Quilts Project, 
but so many other efforts.  You use your individual talents and time to help meet the many needs 
of our local community by donating to silent auctions, boutiques, and the Linus Project, and by 
making gowns and bags for cancer patients...the list is endless.

In response to the many suggestions about whom and what age groups to support this year, we 
have selected four different recipients.  Hopefully, one will speak to you.  They are as follows:

Santa Barbara Assistance League’s Fostering Friends Project-We will continue working with 
this project in their efforts to assist young adults transitioning upon graduation from foster care 
assistance to emancipated minors.  We anticipate needing 20-25 quilts.

California Department of Veterans Affairs-The Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds have 
asked the member organizations to contribute 4-5 quilts both twin bed or lap size.  The new care 
center is located in Los Angeles and is focused on assisted care, skilled nursing care and Alzheimer 
care.  This request is for on-going assistance as the center plans to grow to 300 beds.

Santa Barbara Neighborhood Clinics- The clinics work with our local low income communities to 
provide both medical and dental care.  They primarily rely on some insurance reimbursements in-
cluding MediCal, state and federal grants, as well as donors for their operating budget.  The clinics 
are located on Eastside (Milpas), the Westside (Micheltorena) and in Isla Vista (Embarcadero Loop).  
The Community Quilts Project’s goal is to bring some joy to their young patients.  Our quilts will be 
distributed by the Pediatricians.  The targeted age groups for the quilts are infants to 10 years old.

Unity- For those seeking a smaller and quick project, we’ve earmarked the November Guild 
meeting for Unity.  As you know, they work with low income families giving them an opportu-
nity to shop for gifts for their children with dignity.  Some suggestions for your consideration are 
children’s quilts, a doll quilt, Christmas stockings, a Hanukkah gift or any other Holiday celebra-
tion items and knitted hats.  Anything that you wish to offer would be most appreciated by these 
families.

In terms of supplies, the Community Quilts Project will continue to provide quilt kits, batting, and 
backing fabric.  If you need a particular size batting, please email us or call our cell phone numbers.  
We are still looking forward to hosting a Saturday coffee in late Fall.  Come at this time and find 
that perfect backing fabric.

We are looking forward to another rewarding year.  KEEP QUILTING!!!! 

-Yolanda Garcia & Louise Salgado, Community Projects
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Coast Lines is published monthly by:   
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160    

 http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

A Message from the Board 
Since we still lack a president to guide and coordinate our direction for the coming year, 
the Board has endeavored to respond promptly to concerns voiced by our membership 
over certain operational issues.  One specific issue has been mentioned recently by more 
than one member, so we would like to take this opportunity to address it publicly through 
our newsletter for everyone’s benefit.

By now most of you have received your new membership directory for 2010-2011, provid-
ing you with contact information for all currently paid members.  This directory is pro-
vided to facilitate Guild business and is issued only to members for their personal conve-
nience.  Any other use must be approved in advance by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board 
of Directors.  The Board may use the email roster for distributing information pertaining to 
the Guild, or other information of local or topical interest that the Board feels the mem-
bership would like to be informed of when timing may be an issue.  

Any other direct use of the roster is prohibited, including the use of members’ email ad-
dresses for mass mailing of advertising material.  Any individual may speak to the audi-
ence during the “Show and Tell” portion of the monthly general meetings to describe an 
upcoming event or class being held.  They may also leave material for distribution on the 
information table for members to pick up as desired.  

If any member wishes to enroll on a specific email listing to receive notices from a busi-
ness or website, they may do so by their own choosing and volition.  Please be assured 
that the Guild does not distribute the membership roster to any outside organization. 

We sincerely hope this notice allays any concerns felt by our members regarding their 
email privacy.

Future Programs 
OCTOBER 
Save Friday, October 29 & Saturday, 
October 30th  for Apron Presentations 
and workshops by EllynAnne Geisel at 
the Goleta Community Center.  It will be 
open to the public so invite a friend.  See 
the insert in this issue for more informa-
tion.

NOVEMBER 
Tonye Belinda Phillips, from Sisters, 
Oregon, will present a lecture A Hint of 
Whimsy or Tonye’s Applique Trip.  Her 
workshop is: Applique Potluck, Needle 
turn appliqué.  Her shapes are whimsical 
and playful.  She likes to use unexpected 
fabrics.  Sounds like fun!

DECEMBER 
Always lots of fun and food. Save  
Thursday the 9th on your calendar. We all 
love parties.  A surprise awaits.

JANUARY 
Sandy Turner, from Santa Maria, will 
help us with ideas for our “stash.”  Her 
presentation is titled “I Love The Fabric 
But What Do I Do With It?”  Who couldn’t 
use a little advice about that?  The focus 
of her lecture is a trunk show of pictorial 
quilts, showing the use and quilt designs 
most appropriate for those hard to use 
fabrics. She is a National Quilt Asso-
ciation Certified Teacher who has been 
teaching for 20 years. 

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison

October Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Lynette Lishman  Oct 2 
Maren Johnston  Oct 5 
Donna Butera  Oct 6 
Jeanne Surber  Oct 6 
Marilyn Kisch   Oct 7 
Patricia Shewczyk  Oct 7 
Bonnie Barber   Oct 8 
Jean Phillips  Oct 9 
Judy Rys   Oct 9 
Mary Deweese  Oct 13  
Christine Allen    Oct 16 
Toni Percival  Oct 19 

 
 
Marguerite Chatigny Oct 21 
Ann McGorty  Oct 22 
Arla Wardell  Oct 23 
Liz Zok   Oct 24  
Joann Conklin  Oct 25 
Sue Dixon  Oct 25 
Diane Eardley  Oct 25 
Evelyn Gorrindo  Oct 25 
Sandy Hess   Oct 25 
Kathy Laabs  Oct 25 
Nola Ferguson  Oct 26  
Maggie Godwin Steward Oct 26 
Zoë Primrose   Oct 28

Dear Chick-a-dees,
I have always said you were the best group ever. 
The fabulous “chicken” blocks you presented to me 
at the last meeting prove it! Each block is unique 
and very special to me. 

Thank you from the bottom of my heart for your 
support and encouragement during the last two 
years. It was my pleasure to serve as your President. 

Cheers, Darilyn
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Around the Block:  With “The Loose Threads”
The Loose Threads satellite group began around 2003 (no one 
really remembers the exact date!).  When Norah McMeeking put 
out a call for anyone who was interested to come to a meeting, 
Cynthia Manzer volunteered her home for the meeting.  When 
Norah couldn’t make it, Cynthia became the organizer of the 
group.  Many of the members came from the former “wearable 
arts” group that had met with Barbara Greenleaf.   A few more 
members joined and the group was off and running!

The “Loosies” take turns hosting their meeting in the morning on 
the 4th Tuesday of the month.  The current membership includes 
Barbara Aspen, Susan Carty, Ky Easton, Heather Georgakis, Diane 
Haley, Paulette Ley, Nancy Lietz, Cynthia Manzer, Jean McCaffrey, 
Judy McCartney, Juli Shulem, and Ing Welker.   Former members 
are Barbara Franklin (who relocated to Seattle, WA) and Layla 
Khashoggi.  Their December meeting is traditionally an evening 
holiday potluck, inviting their husbands (whom they affection-
ately call the “Loose Screws” -– for their woodworking abilities!) or 
significant others. 

Over the years they have enjoyed the food and company im-
mensely, and more than one member has been heard to say that 
these meetings take the place of expensive therapy sessions!  
Their meetings last for about two hours, sharing what has been 
happening in their quilting as well as “outside” lives.  They bring 
their current projects for show and tell, giving and receiving ad-
vice on what to do about any problems they’ve encountered.   

The ”Loosies” have gone on several road trips (a most memorable 
one was the northern Quilt Run, with eight of them traveling in 
two cars to visit every quilt shop north of Santa Barbara!); attend-
ed quilt shows (Glendale, Road, International, and PIQF, to name a 
few); and managed many projects on behalf of the Guild:  Remem-
ber the fabric sale at the Goleta Valley Community Center a few 
years ago?  Or the tote bag extravaganza for the 2008 Quilt Show 
AND dinner on Friday night, with speaker Ellen Anne Eddy?  And 
previously, the blue aprons made from our Guild zippered totes 
for the 2006 Quilt Show that we still use today?  Did you know 
that the Food Bank collection every month at Guild was started 
by the “Loosies”, and that Judy McCartney still takes everything to 
their collection center after the meetings?  

Their most recent Guild project was the creation of fabric signs 
by Ky Easton. The members met at various workshops throughout 
the summer, creating little works of art for the aisle signs, exit and 
ticket signs, etc.  These creations will be reusable at every future 
quilt show, too! 

They are all in agreement:  Joining this satellite group was the 
best idea in the world.  The friendships made are important parts 
of their lives, and they always know they can count on their 
“Loose” friends! 

The Rambling Rose

This feature in our newsletter is a venue to inform Guild members 
a bit more about our individual satellite groups and what activi-
ties they are involved in.  For example:  Sharing group challenges 
or exchange ideas, interesting places they’ve been to or “Road 

Trips” they’ve taken, or worthwhile causes they contribute to.  
Each column features a different satellite group, and a digital 
photo or two may be included if space permits.  All satellite 
groups interested in sharing their experiences are encouraged 
to contact the column’s roving reporter, Kathy “the Rambling” 
Rose, by email at katrose@cox.net with details and digital photos.  
Please reference “Around the Block.”

The following photo was taken at Cynthia’s home last month: In the 
back row are Heather, Jean, Barbara, Susan, and Diane.  The front 
row has Cynthia, Paulette, Ing, and Ky.  Missing from the photo are 
Judy, Nancy, and Juli.  Beautiful people on a beautiful day!

Events Around California 

L.A. County Quilters "A Quilters Palette"  Quilt Show
Friday Oct 8 9am-6pm &Saturday Oct 9 8am-3pm. Admission is 
$7.00. 
LACQG is known for displaying their quilts in a very unique way! 
We will have vendors, ongoing silent auctions, member boutique, 
great lunch facilities and much more.

Ritz Gardens 1201 First Ave, Whittier CA 90603 
Contact: Linda Duncan @310.604.0725
Email Contact: 1dunca3@earthlink.net
Website: www.quiltguildla.org

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Meeting
October 9
The October SCCQG meeting will be in Santa Barbara, hosted by 
the Coastal Quilters Guild. 

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 4575 Auhay Drive, Goleta, CA

Email Contact: chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu
Website: www.coastalquilters.org 
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Pacific International Quilt Show XIX
October 14 - 17
Pacific International Quilt Festival returns to Santa Clara, CA with 
a spectacular collection of over 800 quilts and works of wearable 
and textile art. This well-recognized and largest quilt show on the 
west coast, known to quilters as P.I.Q.F., is held at the Santa Clara 
Convention Center in the greater San Francisco Bay Area. Not only 
does this incredible event feature astounding works of quilt art, 
it also offers a wide array of workshops and lectures presented by 
world-renowned instructors. A 300 booth Merchants Mall can be 
found with the best in fabrics, notions, machines, wearable art and 
everything for the quilter, artist and home sewer.
Visitors to the show will view a magnificent competition of the 
finest quilts created by talented artists from across the globe. Fash-
ionable entries from the Wearable Art Competition will also be on 
display. In addition, this Festival also features over 60 workshops 
and lectures presented by our international teaching staff.
Santa Clara Convention Center
Santa Clara, CA
Website: http://www.quiltfest.com/activities.asp?id=7

Quilted Treasures Quilt Auction and Dessert Tea  
Presented by the Flying Geese Quilters Guild  
Saturday, October 23, 2:00-5:00 pm
Come join us for a wonderful afternoon of fun, friends, fabulous 
quilts, baskets, silent auction items, door prizes and more!

Trinity United Presbyterian Church
 13922 Prospect, Santa Ana, CA 92705

Email Contact: ghshaughn@aol.com
Website: www.flyinggeese.net

Orange Grove Quilters Guild A Patchwork of Quilts
Friday, Nov.5, 12-6pm; Saturday, Nov.6, 9am-4pm. Admission:$7 at 
the door; $5 pre-sale. 
Quilt show by guild members.  Vendors, boutique, quilt appraiser 
will be present.
Garden Grove United Methodist Church
12741 Main St., Garden Grove.  
Email Contact: lindagray65@sbcglobal.net
Website: www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com

North County Quilter's Assoc. 25TH Annual Quilt 
Show/Auction 
Saturday, November 6th. Open at 10:00AM. Free admission & parking
Live Auction at 2:00 pm; 100+ quilts, vendor mall, door prizes, sil-
lent auction. 
Church of the Resurrection Parish Hall
1445 Conway Dr., Escondido, CA 92027 
Contact: Joanne Eichler 760.580.6663 
Email Contact: ticamom@cox.net
Website: www.ncountyquilters.com

High Country Quilters Guild Quilt Show
Friday, Nov. 12, 11am-6pm;  Saturday, Nov. 13th, 10am -5pm. 
Parking is free. Admission is $8.00 for each day. 
There will be Opportunity Quilt Drawing, Basket Bonanza, Vendor 
Mall, and Quilts displayed. Sue Jacobson is our featured quilter and 
won first prize for first time entrant at Road To California 2010. 

Larry Chimbole Cultural Center 
38350 Sierra Highway, Palmdale, CA 93550  
Email Contact: debralee@wildblue.net 

17th Annual Wrightwood Holiday Home Tour & Boutique  
Presented by the Pine Needles Quilt Guild
Saturday, Dec. 4th, 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Visit four Wrightwood homes that are beautifully decorated with 
quilts for the holidays and our popular craft boutique located in 
the Wrightwood Community Building. 
Tickets are  $12.00 in advance (available after Nov. 1), $15.00 on 
the day of tour (available at boutique and homes) To order tickets 
by mail, send SASE to: Pine Needles Quilt Guild P.O. Box 2800 
Wrightwood, CA 92397-2800
Email Contact: rojo9@verizon.net
Website: www.pnqg.org 

Two Special Art Exhibits:
Quilting Through the Ages Exhibit 
Runs through November 7th
Quilts in all shapes, sizes and design patterns have played a part 
in so much of early American life that they have become iconic 
symbols of home and hearth to many. Quilts and the art of quilting 
remain the interest of many collectors and artisans throughout the 
nation. It is the iconic quilt that is the centerpiece of the newest 
exhibit "Quilting Through the Ages" opening at the Santa Ynez 
Valley Historical Museum.
The Museum’s “Quilting Through the Ages” exhibit features quilts 
of every variety, vintage quilted clothing, period sewing machines 
and irons along with interpretive information about a number 
of the local families who donated the items. Quilt collectors and 
quilters will enjoy this local emphasis along with the large variety 
of quilted items on display.
Santa Ynez Valley Historical Museum 
3596 Sagunto Street, Santa Ynez, CA 93460 
website: www.santaynezmuseum.org/events.html
phone: (805) 688-7889 

Fashioning Fashion: European Dress in Detail 1700-1915
October 2nd, 2010 through March 6th, 2011
12-8 M/T/Th, Closed Wednesdays,12-9 F,11-8 S/S

“Among the opening exhibitions at the new museum pavilion is a 
fashion-forward trip from the Age of Enlightenment through World 
War I. The items come from the museum's recently and vastly 
expanded holdings... The exhibition, one of three opening in the 
new space designed by Renzo Piano, is the most comprehensive 
of any European costume exhibition in the museum's history.” 
The complete article by Booth Moore, Los Angeles Times Fashion 
Critic, can be viewed at: www.latimes.com/features/image/la-ig-
lacma-20100829,0,5081775.story 

Los Angeles County Museum of Art's
Resnick Exhibition Pavilion 
5905 Wilshire Blvd, Los Angeles California 90036 
website: www.lacma.org/ 
phone: 323-857-600  
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Block of the Month for November 
SCRAP INSANITY: SPOOLS
Have you ever been in the 
middle of a project and 
run out of thread?  These 
pretty spools won’t really 
help with that problem, 
but they will be fun to 
make.

There are 36 pieces to this 
block and it will finish to 
12 1/2” square.

FABRIC:

!
Background: white or cream. 

! Scraps:  you will need 4 different fabrics for 
the ‘thread’ and 4 different fabrics for the 
spools.  Use your 4 lightest scraps for the 
thread on your block. As an added challenge, 
try to coordinate the thread color with the 
color of the spool.

FROM YOUR SCRAPS:
Cut 4 pieces 3 1/2” square for the ‘thread’.
Cut 8 pieces 6 1/2” x 2” for the spools (4 sets of 2 matching).
 
FROM YOUR BACKGROUND:
Cut 8 pieces 3 1/2" x 2”
Cut 16 pieces 2” square

ASSEMBLY:
To make the spool ends:  Mark a diagonal line from corner to 
corner on the back side of the 2” background piece.  Place piece, 
right sides together, on the spool fabric lining up the edges of the 
fabric.  Stitch on the diagonal line.  Trim seam to 1/4".  Repeat on 
the other end of the spool fabric.  NOTE:  make two identical spool 
ends for each quarter of the block.

For the thread:  sew a 3 1/2" x 2” piece of background fabric to op-
posite sides of the thread fabric. 

Assemble each quarter block in rows with a spool end, thread, and 
a spool end, making sure the spool ends line up correctly with the 
thread.  Make four ‘spools’ and assemble as shown in the diagram.

Having problems with the block?  We are here to help.
Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy

Quilt Show Judging Notes
I want to thank those members who submitted entries for judging 
for the Harvest of Colors Quilt Show.

An impressive total of 39% of the entries entered in the show 
were submitted to be judged. Many of these will be honored with 
lovely award ribbons. All of the quiltmakers will be presented with 
a Judge Evaluation Sheet which compliments their efforts while 
supporting continued improvement.

I found it interesting how the 89 entries were distributed into the 
eleven categories to be presented to the Judges on Judging Day. 
Their placement depended on various factors.  A breakdown fol-
lows: 

by size - large 33%, small 53%; 
by style - traditional 51%, art 35%; 
by technique - pieced 42%, appliqué 10%, appliqué / mixed 
28%; Large Art in a self contained category 6%; 
how quilted? - by hand 10%, self quilted by machine 60%, 
commercially quilted 29%, and a combination of hand quilted, 
commercially quilted 1%. 
The “New Quilters” and Wearables categories were each 7% of 
the total entries submitted for judging. Since they were self 
contained categories they weren’t broken down further by 
size, style or technique. 

Innovative entries must show quite a dramatic uniqueness. This 
year all entries fit into traditional or art categories.

As I write this, Judging Day is still on the calendar, and entries are 
being collected with one week until Show Time! I’m sure the 2010 
Harvest of Colors will be a show to be proud of. See you there.
Carol Hart, Judging Coordinator

An Update:  Thanks for “Planting Your Votes”
Under the Dreyer’s “Communities Take Root” program this sum-
mer, in conjunction with The Fruit Tree Planting Foundation (FTPF), 
twenty-five communities throughout the United States won 
orchards for places like public parks, food banks, and community 
gardens and centers, including our own Alpha Resource Center 
here in Santa Barbara!  Stop by their location on Cathedral Oaks 
Road and see their beautiful new orchard.

“The Fruit Tree Planting Foundation (FTPF) is an award-winning 
international nonprofit charity dedicated to planting fruitful trees 
and plants to alleviate world hunger, combat global warming, 
strengthen communities, and improve the surrounding air, soil, 
and water.   For more information, please visit www.ftpf.org.

Recipients must be nonprofits, public schools, or government enti-
ties that 1) own the planting site (or have long-term arrangements 
to remain at the planting site), 2) are committed to caring for the 
trees in perpetuity, 3) have a source of irrigation nearby, 4) and can 
help coordinate local volunteers to join us on the day of planting.”

The FTPF is now busy planting trees to provide generations of 
communities with nutritional and environmental benefits. They 
are currently accepting the first 125 qualified applications for the 
next round of the program, so if you know of an organization who 
may benefit from this program, have them download and submit 
an application:  http://www.ftpf.org/application.doc

The Rambling Rose

!



September 2010Page 7

Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, at quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop 
Fabric Card & Classes Offered 
5708 Hollister Ave. Suite C 
Goleta, CA 93117 
(Entrance & Parking in Back) 
www.TheFabricQuarter.com 
805.683.3300

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

The Coastlines team would like to apologize to Quilt Ventura for accidentally 
omitting them from the September Resources page.



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org
Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
October 14th, 2010 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 
6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
November 11th, 2010 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 23rd of October for the November issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


